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Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                                          January  2018 

Dates to  
Remember 

2/14/2018 

Valentine Parties 

 

2/19-23/2018 

Winter Break 

 

3/6/2018 

AM School Only/PM  

specials 

 

5th Grade Bake Sales 

March 7,14,21 

 

3/12-16/2018 

Book Fair 

 

3/14/2017 

Evening 

Conferences 

 

3/15/2018 

AM School only/PM  

Specials 

PM & Evening  

Conferences 

 

3/16/2018 

AM School Only/AM 

Specials 
Join our Closed Group 

on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

Please go to our web-

site for additional in-

formation and flyers. 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

 

 
Dear Richard Families and Friends, 
 

Thank you to all of you for participating in the district’s Great Kindness 
Challenge. Your  donations will go to people who need the items and 
will appreciate your kindness and generosity. Your willingness to par-
ticipate in these charitable opportunities is reflected in the kindness of 
your children each day at school. 
 

We thank our PTO for our wonderful assemblies throughout the year. 
Our most recent was a Brainstormers assembly that served to explore 
the various types of writing that we are learning throughout the 
grades. Students played active roles in the assembly and then were 
challenged to write their own pieces that may be performed when the 
Brainstormers group returns in May. If you are interested in support-
ing your child at home with writing, simply continue to encourage 
reading every day. All good writers are good readers! 
 

We continue to have outdoor recess even in the cold, snowy weath-
er.  Please make sure students bring appropriate clothing to school 
for this. If the wind chill factor is below zero, we will keep the students 
inside, and our safety patrol students are not required to be at their 
posts on those days.  This is important to keep in mind, since so 
many of our students walk to school.  For those of you who drive stu-
dents, please continue to drop and pick up students quickly and safely 
in the front of school and in the circle in the back.  The safety of our 
students is our primary concern at arrival and dismissal times.  Thank 
you for all of your help keeping our students safe. 
 

Warmly, 

Mary MacDonald-Barrett 
Principal 
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 TARDY OR ABSENT? 

Monday—A student is marked tardy if 

they arrive after 9:10 but before 10:00 

for AM instruction or after 12:26 but be-

fore 1:35 for PM instruction. A student is 

marked absent if they arrive after 10:00 

in the AM, or after 1:35 in the PM.  

Tuesday-Friday—A student is marked 

tardy if they arrive after 8:25 but before 

9:15 for AM instruction or after 12:46 

and before 1:15 for PM instruction. A 

student is marked absent if they arrive 

after 9:15 in the AM, or after 1:15 in the 

PM. 

When a student is signed out 50 minutes 

or less before the dismissal bell, they 

are  marked “withdrawn early”, over 50 

minutes is an absence. 

 

This was a beautiful sight 
as we were walking down 
the 2nd floor hallway. 
Thank you Mr. Swansey’s 
class for keep-
ing the hallway 
nice and tidy. 
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We are already in the process of registering  students for Kindergarten in the Fall for  
2018/19 school year. 
 
Our Parent Information Night was very successful! It is always so nice to meet new fam-
ilies that will be joining our  family. 
 
Looking ahead to the Transition to Kindergarten event,  May 8, 2018, please register by 
May 1st. 
 
Please spread the word to people you know in our district that have children that will be 
entering kindergarten in the fall.  Early registration is very helpful in planning for next 
year.   
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Gym–  We are very active in the winter months.  We may have some future Pro bowlers 

here at Richard! Climbing the Cargo nets are a favorite. Mr. Stemmler is the only teacher 

that has made it to the top of the ropes!  

Jump Rope for Heart is during the Month of February!!  

 Art- Please consider donating the following items: 

Baby Wipes, baby wipes and more baby wipes; tissues 

Kindergarten: We have finished our Native American Blankets, and are finishing 
up our PIZZAS. Soon we will be working on our African LION painting. 
1st Grade: We are finishing up our watercolor KOI fish, and beginning to work on 
our Chinese Dragons! 

2nd Grade: We have finished our Australian Papunya Dot paintings and our Value Ice 
Cream Cones, and then we will work in clay. 
3rd Grade: We finished building our Clay Chameleons and are letting them dry. Once fired in 
the Kiln we will paint them! Next we will be starting our chalk drawing of a Chameleon. 
4th Grade: We have finished our African Kente Cloth and Mask, and are working on our Animal 
Eye Observational drawing. Soon we’ll be working in clay as we create our own percussion in-
struments. 
 5th Grade: We finished up our awesome Radial Symmetry Drawing and are now creating Clay 
Coil Pots!   

Mrs. Erin Maday 
 

The art room is continuing to produce beautiful work.  In Mrs. Debow's classes Kindergarten is be-
ginning their first landscape in art.  First grade will soon be going back into Asian inspired art pro-

jects.  Second grade will be beginning their first Australian project; new to the curriculum this 
year.  Third grade will soon begin another Meso-American inspired work.  Fourth grade has begun 
a series of African themed projects.  Lastly, fifth grade will soon be working on an Egyptian project, 

which is also new to the curriculum.   

Music- 

We are so busy in the music room!  4th graders are working on their recorder skills, 5th graders are 
already preparing their promotion ceremony music, and 3rd graders are working on learning the in-
struments of the orchestra.  Our Spring concert will include grades K,2,4 and 
choir.  Look for more info on Ms. Weinhaus' website.  

Library 

Kindergarteners and 1st graders spent January using nonfiction books and online resources 
to research animals.  2nd graders explored literary genres and learned how to find them in 
the library.  We also used this opportunity to expand our reading interests.  3rd graders had 
a chance to use a print encyclopedia (online versions will be used in the spring!).  4th and 
5th graders reviewed smart searching skills when researching online as well as how to ac-
cess library databases for authoritative and accurate information.  3rd, 4th and 5th graders 
will continue to have a book checkout when Spanish lessons resume next week.  Our Li-
brary lessons will start again March 27 to the end of the school year.  Our bookmark contest 
will run February 1-16.  Students may submit 1 entry using the form provided by the li-
brary.  Winners (1 per grade level) will be announced during the 1st week of March.  All 
Richard students are encouraged to explore the new Overdrive feature on our library resource page 
(see attached letter).   
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SUPER STARS! 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1 –  Ms. Lesha 

2-3 –   Mrs. Briggs 

4-5 –   Mrs. Wallace 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-2   Mrs. Rabaut 

3-5   Mrs. Wallace 

Golden Shoe Award Winners:  

K-2   Ms. Lesha 

3-5   Mrs. Wrosch 

 

 

Golden Book Award 

Winner: 

Mrs. Tawile 
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.Service 

Lucy Edwards 
Adelaide Peabody 

(not pictured)  
Addie Hall &  
Shea Dolle 

Safety 

Lily Kester 

Ava Seiss 

Peer2Peer 

Henry Doyle 

Trulyn Doyle 
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Winter is here to stay for awhile in Michigan. Be sure your children are bundled up in attire appropri-
ate for the weather.  Students in the GPPS do go outside for recess when the wind-chill temperature is 
above 0. Please be sure that your child leaves for school dressed properly for the weather.  All stu-
dents must have boots and snow pants to play on the wood chips or playfield once the snow is on the 
ground—otherwise they must stay on the blacktop only.  Appropriate dress includes boots (preferably 
waterproof), snow pants, hats, gloves/mittens (preferably waterproof), scarves etc.   

It has been extremely muddy this winter. Even though the temperatures 
may not be especially cold, boots and snow pants are recommended to 
protect your child’s clothing from the mud. 

Exercise and activity are great ways for kids to recharge their brains during the school day and at 

home. Also, as many students walk to school in the cold temperatures, it is important to be mindful of 

appropriate winter gear.  When the wind-chill temperatures are below zero degrees Fahrenheit, stu-

dents are allowed to enter the building at 8:15 when teachers are on duty. When driving your child to 

school on the really cold days, it is best to drop them off at 8:15. Students may then enter the building 

without standing in the cold.  

Students plan ahead: Make sure homework is complete, pack the backpack the night before, set out 

winter gear, and eat a healthy breakfast before coming to school. 

WINTER WEATHER GEAR 

Thank you Jodie Reynolds for all of your work in planning, organizing, and running noontime enrichment. 
 
The next round of 5th grade bake sales will be held March 7,14, 21st.   
 
We will again be holding a Read-a-Thon in March.  Details will follow as it gets closer. 
 
Don't forget to keep logging those reading minutes for Richard Reads. 
 
There is still Under Armour merchandise for sale.  If you're interested, please contact Christina Deveroux. 
 
Spring will be a fun time for Richard parents. We're working on planning another progressive dinner, as well as an adult spring 
fundraiser.  Look for details in the next couple months. 

PTO Updates 

Thank you Mrs. Wohlfarth and Mrs. Carroll 

The  Ugly Sweater tree 

Won 2nd place at the Edsel & Eleanor Ford 
House Trim-a-Tree contest. The Art depart-
ment was awarded a monetary gift for plac-
ing 2nd in the contest. 
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Lost & Found   

Items will remain up until the  winter break.  

Any items remaining during the winter break 

will be  donated to charity. 

Sickness 
Parents, please remember students must be fever/symptom free 

for 24 hours (without the aid of medication) before returning to 

school. 

Office Reminders 
It is best to make sure your child is prepared in the morning with their winter gear, 

lunch, homework or any other needed items. This reduces the many visits to the 

school by parents. This also minimalizes the amount of classroom interruptions dur-

ing the school day. If you must bring in an item please be sure it is labeled with your 

child’s name and their teacher. 

Many parents have been calling and leaving messages to be given to their children on 

the school voicemail. The office is a very busy place and messages are checked first 

thing in the morning. We do not always get the messages left at the end of the day. 

Please make sure you talk with a secretary if a message needs to get to your child. 

Again, please try and have all of your after school plans arranged before your child 

comes to school. 

Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 
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Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there is a contest to find 

the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the chroni-

cle, they will need to count the number of  secret pictures they 

find and submit their count to the office. The  picture for  this 

month is:              

  

The winner for January is...  Lillian Okonoski !!!!  

Student’s Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by:  February 15th 

..  

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 

Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: marlowj@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://
gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

